Approved Minutes 
Deschutes County R.F.P.D. #2
Board of Directors Meeting
Tuesday June 16, 2020 at 11:30 A.M.
Teleconference Available due to Governors Social Distancing Order
Call In Number is 1-503-946-5336  ID is 952 359 771#
1. For the Record: Open Meeting and Introductions at 11:35 AM by Vice President Roshak.
2. In attendance: Ray Miao, President; George Roshak, Vice President; Kent Haarberg, Sec-Treasurer; Gary Cadez and Karl Scronce, Directors; Gary Marshall, Executive Director; Todd Riley, Fire Chief; Bill Boos, Deputy Fire Chief; Kay Johnson, Accountant. No one appeared to call in for video conferencing or teleconferencing.
3. Public Comment: None
4. Approval of minutes of last meeting: Corrections recommended to Marshall from Miao that there was a decimal in a couple of figures that needed changed.  Marshall corrected.  Motion by Haarberg to approve the minutes as amended.  Seconded by Cadez.  Motion approved unanimously. 
5. Consideration of monthly expenses: Haarberg had question about receipts for FireFree wildfire grant.  Marshall explained invoices and receipts. Haarberg made motion to approve the monthly expenses.  Seconded by Scronce.  Motion approved unanimously.
June 2020 Checks Written





Operating Fund





16-Jun
5530
Cascade Natural Gas
Pilot Butte final payment            258.43 

16-Jun
5531
VOID



16-Jun
5532
Conestoga Hills Homeowners
Fire Free Cleanup
 2,665.74 

16-Jun
5533
Mastercard
(See Below)
                                        471.85 

16-Jun
5534
Gary Marshall
Cell Phone Reimbursement                      80.00 

16-Jun
5535
Kay Johnson
Accounting
                                     1,000.00 

16-Jun
5536
Superior Mobile Auto Glass
Repair windshield
    598.00 

16-Jun
5537
Tumalo West Water
Fire Free Cleanup
                521.30 

31-May
DD
Gary Marshall
Payroll
                                     6,947.81 

31-May
EFT
Payroll Taxes
Payroll Taxes
                         3,414.60 

7-Jun
EFT
Precisely Payroll
Payroll Processing Fee
      53.00 





                                                           16,010.73 



Mastercard


Century Link-phone

                                          57.69 



Robberson Fast Serve
Oil change
                              75.18 



Tate & Tate
Board lunch
                                        120.00 



Home Depot
Portable Drill driver
                            199.00 



DRI Crash Plan

                                          19.98 




                                         Total paid
                471.85 

Need to transfer $120,165.69 to City of Bend from LGIP for tax receipts





No transfer needed to Operating Fund




 Bank Balances as of May 29, 2020
          Money Market: $ 57,574.26
          Checking:          $ 43,196.69
 LGIP ACCOUNT/FUND: As of May 29, 2020
         Opening Balance:  $ 1,568,979.03
         Closing Balance:   $ 1,395,755.17
         Dividends:             $        1,873.73     
6. Reports: (President Miao arrived and presided over meeting)
A. Fire Department Reports / Deputy Chief Boos: Deputy Chief Madden retiring.       Business Manger Hiring process, offer made but applicant declined.  Chief Riley will follow up with the applicant when he returns from vacation.  Call volume is down due to Covid19. Roshak had a question regarding the firefighter academy with regards to how many applicants was from the AO program.  Boos said it may be a challenging year for wildfire responses due to Covid19.  Miao asked what type of calls the department had within the hot spots on the run report?  Boos said mainly medical calls.
B.  Bookkeeping Report / Kay Johnson: Johnson said the books were looking particularly good and the revenue is higher than expected.  Johnson discussed the expenditures and PERS.  Johnson reviewed the payment to the City of Bend.  Paid all debt service.  Newsletter postponed. Johnson said overall with Materials and Services is right where we budgeted.  Johnson reviewed the Capital Improvement Fund.
          C.  Executive Director Report / Marshall: Marshall reported that his office is now once again at the Administration building from his temporary office at station #306.  Marshall said there were many archived files to be moved. Roshak asked if those files could be converted to digitized electronic files?  Marshall said yes, but that would take a person other than him to do this task.  Haarberg asked how long we need to keep the old files?  Marshall said probably seven years, but he would like to keep these files if we have the room to keep them.   Marshall asked what the Board would like him to do with the funds from the City of Bend payment for new stations.  Haarberg recommended to put $140,000.00 into the money market from the checking account.  Marshall said he has turned a bill into insurance for the windshield replacement. Marshall said he is finishing the work with LGIP to create a new account for the Capital Improvement Fund.  Marshall gave a report on the new fire stations and warranty items.  Marshall gave report on station #302 floor punch list item.  Marshall will be doing a walk through of all fire stations and other buildings to find out what maintenance items need to be completed, and then prioritize those issues.  Marshall said funding these maintenance items could be challenging with the new City budget.  Marshall said we need to discuss these shortfalls in City budget and how the District, as the landlord may get more involved with managing these maintenance tasks.  Boos said there are some big-ticket items coming up in the next few years since many of these buildings are 20 years old.  Marshall said this could be discussed within the strategic planning process.  Marshall discussed methods to leverage funds to meet the needs for maintenance.  Scronce had a question to Boos regarding budget reductions within the City.  
     7.  Old Business: 
           A. Office: Reported on under Executive Directors Report.
           B. Marshall Performance Appraisal:  Miao reviewed the process and criteria to establish the review and the outcome.  Miao asked the Board what is in Marshall’s control? Miao said Marshall keeps the Board informed.  Roshak said that Marshall helped a lot with the financial process by hiring Johnson as an accountant.  Roshak said Marshalls abilities to work with the fire service and his work managing the new fire stations project was great.  Roshak said 5% was budgeted for a raise.  Haarberg agreed and said the new fire stations was challenging and Marshall completed the projects.  Scronce said he concurs with the other comments and Marshall is a good problem solver.  Roshak said the communication skills and insight has been excellent with Marshall.  Miao said keeping the Board informed on the major issues is paramount and Marshall did this very well.  Cadez said he looked at his comments from last year and he reviewed his experiences with Marshall and has been pleased.  Miao said external communications need to be reviewed.  Roshak said the web page and other social media programs were performing well.  Other Board members discussed.  Roshak made a motion to give Marshall a 5% salary raise.  Haarberg seconded.  Motiona approved unanimously.  Discussion followed regarding the contract length.  The Board said that Johnson’s pay should also increase 5%.  Marshall thanked the Board members.  Marshall said he feels when they look at a successor for Executive Director it would be prudent to replace him with someone from Bend Fire Department or another fire department with the skill set needed.
           C. New LGIP Account for Capital Improvement Fund:  Reported on under Executive      Directors Report.  
8.   New Business:
A. Budget Hearing: There are three Resolutions to adopt for the Budget. $1.4366 per $1,000 of assessed value for permanent tax rate. $0.20 per $1,000 of assessed value for local option levy.
B. Resolution #116 Adopting Budget/Appropriations/Levying Taxes:  Haarberg made a motion to approve Resolution #116.  Cadez seconded the motion.  Motion approved unanimously. Haarberg said he felt the budget the budget process was done very well this year.
C. Resolution #117 Transferring Funds from Operating to Capital Improvement: Motion made by Haarberg.  Motion seconded by Cadez.  Motion approved unanimously.
D. Resolution #118 Transferring Appropriations: Motion made by Haarberg.  Motion seconded by Roshak.  Motion approved unanimously. 
E. Budget Member Vacancies - Mike Clevenger and Michael Kirkpatrick:  At the last Board meeting it was asked in the presence of Clevenger and Kirkpatrick if they would be willing to serve another term on the Budget Committee.  They both said they would.  The appointments were deferred until the June meeting for discussion.  Miao asked if Ron Ladd is willing to be on another term, Marshall said Ladd has one more year.  Discussion followed regarding length of terms.   Motion made by Haarberg to appoint Clevenger and Kirkpatrick for another term to the budget committee.  Motion seconded by Scronce.  Motion approved unanimously.  Miao said for Marshall to contact them on their new appointments.
Next month is Board elections for the three offices noted Haarberg.
         9.  Meeting Adjourned at 12:35 PM.

       10.  Next Regular Board Meeting:  July 14, 2020 at 11:30 A.M. 
